LGPS (Scotland) Actuarial Transfer Factors (version 3.1)

(Covering email 9 March 2011)
From: David.Lauder@scotland.gsi.gov.uk [mailto:David.Lauder@scotland.gsi.gov.uk] 
Sent: 09 March 2011 16:26
Subject: FW: LGPS transfer factors

Dear All

 

Here is the GAD Transfer Factors Suite. You’ll note that it is dated December 2010, so an explanation may be helpful.  In addition to the points mentioned below by Orla Hughes, a further 4 questions/points for clarification were raised by GAD at the time they issued it to us, apparently requiring to be considered before they would “sign off” the guidance. These questions, as you will be aware, I passed to three of the group to mull over so that a (sensible) response could be passed back to GAD. I received the last of the 3 responses a couple of weeks ago and replied to GAD, asking for a “final” version of the attached. GAD now say, however, that the attached, IS the final version of the guidance and don’t seem inclined to change the date. 

 

“David, 

 

Please find attached a revised transfer factors suite (the previous suite was sent to you on 27 September 2010) which now includes the non-Club transfers-in factors (tables 2.1, 2.2, 4.3 and 4.4). As discussed the following assumptions have been updated:

 

1.  The financial assumptions have been updated to take account of guidance issued by HMT on 6 August 2010 on the discount rate for calculating CETVs

 

2.  Future mortality improvements are assumed to follow the ONS 2008-based principal population projections

 

All other assumptions are the same as those adopted for the previous review of the non-Club transfers-in factors.

 

 

Kind Regards,

 

Orla Hughes”

 

Government Actuary's Department
